
AAFSW Board of Directors Minutes

September 11, 2012



Board Members   


Present




Absent                                   

President  Patricia Linderman
1st VP  Jen Dinoia

2nd VP  Lisa Wilkinson

Secretary  Margaret Teich

Treasurer  Lucy Whitley

Ass’t Treasurer      




Vacant                         
                        

President Emerita  




Faye Barnes





Standing Committee Members


Present




Absent
    





State Liaison Mette Beecroft



Membership  Debbi  Miller

Housing/Public Relations Lesley Dorman  




Art&Bookfair   Judy Felt



Forum
Co-Chairs


Ann La Porta & Judy Felt

Program  





Sheila Switzer

SOSA  Lara Center


 






Additional Committee Members


Present

AFSA
 





Patty Ryan




FBS  






Ana Luisa Gallardo

Senior Living  




Vacant

Scholarships  Anne Cekuta

President Patricia Linderman opened the meeting at 10:30am.

President’s Report



Met with Foreign Service Youth Foundation (FSYF) president Linda Garvelink.  She noted FSYF’s positive experience with their new independent scholarship program.  FSYF appreciates AAFSW’s financial support.  If FSYF helps to raise awareness of AAFSW,  perhaps we can increase our contribution to them.   Something more to discuss.  FSYF is interested in co-sponsoring the TCK panel again to be held sometime in Jan/Feb time frame.


An appeal for more volunteers was placed in the recent GL (Global Link).  Without additional personnel, AAFSW may have to limit new projects.   


AAFSW’s office manager, Barbara Reioux, has implemented the Constant Contact e-mail program in the office.  Our emails look more professional plus it is now easier to communicate with specific segments of our membership.


FLO Liaison Committee is comprised of myself, Jen Dinoia, Faye Barnes, Anne Cekuta & Jill Perlman.  Our committee plans to meet with the FLO staff (monthly).  Our committee intends to focus on specific areas of concern (ex:  unaccompanied tours & e-flo ).  A committee meeting is scheduled this afternoon at 4pm. 


Updating of membership brochure continues.


Plan to schedule a meeting with the DG to introduce myself and 1st Vice President.


The request from FLO to pay for a foreign-born spouse to attend a divorce seminar was denied.  Board didn’t want to set a precedent but it will investigate other possibilities to assist the spouse in question. 
1st Vice President  



Next Oakwood happy hour scheduled on Tuesday Sept 18 from 7-9pm.  


Still need to meet with the AFSA leadership to discuss shared priorities & how to divide up the tasks in the community.


Met with Patricia, Crystal Kline Randalazzo and others at FSI to discuss Spouse Survey.  Not sure of AAFSW’s role in the survey.


Livelines has currently 4376 members up from 4337 in July.  Need to develop an effective system for following up with individuals who have requested membership but who did not yet join. 
 

2nd Vice President


Attended ABF meetings where plans for upcoming Fair were discussed.  


Priced some of donated art works (for Art Corner) & will continue to do so.

BookRoom and Art&BookFair(ABF) 


Next ABF committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Sept 20th in the DOS cafeteria.  Opening day for 2012 ABF is October 12th at 11am.


Summer was filled with book & art pickups, pricing & processing.   The tent will be delivered on Sept. 30th.  The Exhibit Hall will be transformed with tables, shelves, new electrical & telephone lines - some of the work done by our volunteers and in preparation for the ABF.   Publicity is on track with ads in the Washington Post, the Current newspapers, etc.  Flyers & bookmarks are available for distribution.  Need 70-80 volunteers for the ABF to be successful.

Secretary


July minutes approved as written.

  

Membership 


There are 778 active AAFSW members of which 297 have not renewed by the deadline.  There are 118 suspended members.

Have 43 paired mentors and 5 pending requests for mentors.  

Treasurer


BookRoom sales, membership dues & investments were up in July.  Income exceeded expenses for the month.  


Will submit data to our financial reviewer this week.


Am still following up with iUniverse regarding royalty checks for our 2 Realities books. 

Program


AAFSW was informed that the Secretary needs the Ben Franklin rooms on Sept. 18th.  AAFSW needs to find  a new venue to hold the program in the Dept. or  (as a last resort) change the program date.

Housing/Public Relations


Housing office doing well.


Housing Database - Shareen Crasta plans to move forward with project with the help of Sean McKee.  Faye Barnes has agreed to become point person for the project.
State Liaison


Contacted Director of General Services to obtain extra temporary parking passes for ABF  volunteers to use between Sept 22nd and Oct 31st.


Spoke with people in Global Publishing Solutions to prepare the Dorman Award certificate.


Began the process of preparing the SOSA certificates for the Secretary’s signature.

 AFSA Liaison/Evacuation Report


There was a report about STOCK Act activities including an AFSA Press release & meetings with key members of Congress.  A 30 day extension of the STOCK was passed.


Overseas Comparability Pay (OCP) has been extended for one year.


A $7.1 billion budget for State Dept. has been requested.


Foreign Service Journal has been redesigned beginning with the October issue.


Pet transportation issues -  Delta has now limited its flights which accept pets.  Almost all its international flights have been reconfigured to eliminate cargo space for pets.


Evacuation status has been lifted for Bamako. 
  

SOSA  


Deputy Secretary Burns is confirmed to speak at Dec. ceremony.


Reminder cable issued for Sept 7th SOSA deadline.


Asked FLO to remind CLO’s about nomination deadline.


Contacted Regional Bureau to ask assistance in contacting posts regarding nomination deadline.


Sent letter of introduction to Cokie Roberts seeking assistance in broadening SOSA awareness.


Contacted CNN Heroes concerning SOSA.  Response from Mr. German indicated that he was familiar with SOSA but CNN Heroes is based on e-mail submission to CNN for individuals not groups.


Set up meeting with PD to get advice about how to publicize SOSA

Scholarships  



AFSA’s response to AAFSW’s request  to be exempted from the 5% surcharge for administrating the scholarship fund was NEGATIVE.   In lieu of this decision, should AAFSW follow the FSYF model and offer our own independent scholarship awards rather than through AFSA?


The FSYF scholarship model gives the award money directly to the student;  it is funded entirely thru funds solicited by private enterprise;  and there are no administrative fees involved since money is given directly to the student.  (AFSA gives the scholarship money to the university hence the need for administrative oversight).    The FSYF application consists of  4-5 pages and very straightforward.  Lastly, FSYF has a close relationship with FLO - an advantage at award time because the award ceremony has always been scheduled for the 8th floor of the State Dept  and the Secretary has been present.


AAFSW has some options:  ( 1)  Disassociate ourselves entirely from the AFSA scholarship program.   OR   (2)  Set up our own scholarship model.    OR   (3)  Join with FSYF scholarship  award program.    OR (4)  Continue working with AFSA with the needs based scholarship program (even if a fee is charged).  At the same time join with FSYF for the merit based scholarship/award.      Discussion/vote to be taken at the next meeting.

President Emerita


Assumed responsibility for Life After the Foreign Service (LAFS) seminar.  This is a program offered by AAFSW to spouses of FS and Civil Service employees who are taking the retirement seminar.  First seminar went well.    Next seminar scheduled for Oct 11th.

Next meeting is scheduled for Oct 9th at 10:30 am at Randolph Towers.
Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Teich,  AAFSW Secretary
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